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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #17-1422 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: December 5, 2017  
 
TITLE: Motion to Approve Contract for Asphalt Resurfacing at Bayview Drive –  
 M & M Asphalt Maintenance Inc. - $980,455  
 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a contract, in substantially the form 
attached, with M & M Asphalt Maintenance Inc. for asphalt resurfacing at Bayview Drive 
in the amount of $980,455. 
 
Background 
This project is located on Bayview Drive between Sunrise Boulevard and Commercial 
Boulevard. It will implement the vision plan to create a connected community providing 
multimodal connections for all users in accordance with the Coral Ridge Mobility Master 
Plan. The work to be accomplished under this contract includes milling and resurfacing; 
thermoplastic striping of two ten-feet driving lanes, four-foot wide bicycle lanes on both 
sides with bicycle symbols and arrows; and other items quantified in the solicitation. 

On July 11, 2017, the Commission rejected a motion to approve a change order to the 
annual Asphalt Resurfacing Contract for this work and directed staff to procure work as 
a stand-alone contract (CAM 17-0850).    
 
On September 17, 2017, the Procurement Services Division issued Invitation to Bid 
Number 12042-173. Four bids were received on November 2, 2017. All bids were 
reviewed for compliance with the solicitation specifications. The bid submitted by M & M 
Asphalt Maintenance, Inc. has been deemed lowest cost, responsive, and responsible 
and is recommended for award.
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Resource Impact 
There will be a fiscal impact to the City in the amount of $980,455 for the construction 
contract and $98,000 for estimated in-house project fees or a total of $1,078,455. Funds 
for this purchase are available in the FY 2018 Community Investment Plan in the 
accounts listed below.    
 

Funds available as of November 28, 2017 

ACCOUNT NUMBER 
INDEX NAME 

(Program) 
CHARACTER CODE/  
SUB-OBJECT NAME 

AMENDED 
BUDGET 

(Character) 

AVAILABLE 
BALANCE 
(Character) 

AMOUNT 

331-P12317.331-6599 

Bayview Drive 
Asphalt 

Resurfacing 

Capital Outlay/  
Construction 

$863,172 $863,172 $843,000 

331-P12223.331-6599 

Annual 

Asphalt 
Resurfacing 

Capital Outlay/  
Construction 

$388,262 $388,262 $235,455 

   
PURCHASE TOTAL → $1,078,455 

 

 
Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan initiative, included 

within the Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 
 

 Goal 1: Be a pedestrian friendly, multi-model City. 
 Objective 2: Improve transportation land use and planning to create a 

walkable and bike-able community. 
 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are Ready. 

 
Attachments  
Exhibit 1 - Bid Tabulation   
Exhibit 2 - Contract 
Exhibit 3 - Solicitation 
Exhibit 4 – CAM 17-0850 

 

 
Prepared by:            Barbara R. Howell, Public Works 
  Jill Prizlee, P.E., Public Works 
  Fausto Vargas, Finance 
  Linda Blanco, Finance 
 
Department Directors: Paul Berg, Public Works 
             Kirk Buffington, Finance 


